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    APPENDIX 5

                                           HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL
                                   PLANNING AND HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE

MINUTES 
OF THE MEETING OF THE PLANNING AND HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE
HELD AT THE TOWN HALL, HEREFORD

ON Wednesday 27th May 2015 AT 6.00 PM

PRESENT –
The Right Worshipful the Mayor and Councillors Len Tawn, Sharon Michael, Paul Stevens, Jim Kenyon and Marcelle Lloyd-Hayes.
OFFICER ATTENDING – Steve Kerry, Town Clerk.
P016    ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN AND VICE CHAIRMAN

It was proposed by Councillor Tawn, seconded by Councillor Kenyon and agreed that Councillor Michael be         elected to serve as Chairman for the coming year.
             It was proposed by Councillor Michael, seconded by Councillor Kenyon and agreed that Councillor Boulter be 

           elected to serve as Vice Chairman for the coming year.

PO17    APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Mark Mansel and Susan Boulter
P017
APPOINTMENT OF SUBSTITUTES

Councillor Mansel had appointed Councillor Kenyon as his substitute 
P018
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.
P019
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE
The minutes of the meeting of 29th April were agreed as an accurate record and signed accordingly by the Chairman.
P020     DISTRICT COUNCIL MEMBERS:

RESOLVED that it be noted that the participation of those City Councillors who are also members of the County of Herefordshire District Council in both the debate and any subsequent vote on matters contained in the agenda was on the basis that the views expressed were preliminary views taking account of the information currently available to the City Council.  City Council members who are also District Councillors reserved their final views on the applications until they were in full possession of all relevant information both for and against.
P021    APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION 


            
It was RESOLVED 

That the applications noted in the attached table, and the licensing matters attached with the responses of the City Council be agreed and forwarded to the Planning Authority by the Clerk.

P022
NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the Chairman, and possibly the Vice Chairman, wished to attend a training event run by HALC on Wednesday 10th June, the scheduled date for the next meeting.  It was agreed to move the next meeting to Thursday 11th June at 6 pm to accommodate this.
There being no other business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 6:50 pm
Signed _________________________________________________ (Chairman of the Planning Committee)

Date 
_________________________________________________ 
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